
Head teacher’s blog… 
Dear parents and carers, 
  
Another two weeks have flown by since the last newsletter with lots of fun and 
great learning happening in school. Please look in this newsletter for more details 
of the things our children have been busy with. 
  
Last Saturday, the Veryan and District show took place and our children entered a 
number of categories with great success! The judges were very impressed with 
their efforts in handwriting, poetry, drawing, painting, baking, photography and 
gardening. They were even impressed with our chickens for laying their beautiful 
eggs… 
  
The children entered the competitions via the school and also independently and 
the entries were really wonderful. We were very proud of all the children, but some 
were especially successful and were awarded trophies, shields and plates for their 
work. (you can find some pictures on page 2) 
  
Rufus was awarded the Elizabeth Hocking Memorial Cup and Billy was awarded the 
Caro Plate for their wonderful entries in the various children’s classes. 
  
Fleur was awarded the Dawson Memorial Cup for her careful work producing her 
beautiful Lord’s Prayer in the handwriting class. 
  
Emily T achieved two awards; The President’s Plate for her poetry, and also The 
J.V.Clarke Shield (for best children’s exhibit) for her pencil drawing. 
  
Well done to everyone involved, it really was a marvellous event! 
 
Harvest donations 
 
We will be holding our Harvest Festival on October 4th at 2.45pm in the church. 
We will be collecting for Truro Foodbank again this year in collaboration with the 
Church and Portloe Stores. Could all donations please be brought to school (or to 
the church before the service) where we will be creating a collection display. Later 
in this newsletter is a poster regarding this collection with a list of the most needed 
items. Please see page 11 for more details. 

Continued on page 2... 
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Head teacher’s blog continued… 
 
Attendance letter 
 
Hopefully you will have seen the communication sent out recently from Rainbow 
Academy Trust regarding the new Government expectations around attendance at 
school. Please could you let the office know if you did not receive this for any rea-
son as it is of high importance. A copy of these letters can be found on pages 9 
and 10. 
   
If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the school 
office. 
  
With many thanks and very best wishes, 
Caroline Jarrett 
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 

  

15.15 – 16.15 

£3.00 

Snack pro-

vided 

Pick up from 

top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 

£3.00 

Snack provid-

ed 

Pick up from 

top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 

£3.00 

Snack pro-

vided 

Pick up from 

top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 

£3.00 

Snack provid-

ed 

Pick up from 

top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 

£3.00 

Snack provid-

ed 

Pick up from 

top gate 

Additional Clubs 

(currently) 

15.15 – 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 15.15 – 16.00 

 

15.15 – 16.00 

 

15.15 – 16.15 

No charge 

LEGO CLUB  

(no snack) 

Pick up from 

top gate 
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Supporting one another in learning and life. Compassion, Wisdom, Perseverance 

A great opportunity for our school, with a little bit of help from you.. 
Parentkind – the charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, 
who are making millions of pounds available to donate to primary schools across 
the UK through their ‘Cashpot for Schools’ initiative – all you have to do is, opt in 
through the Asda Rewards app, choose our primary school and shop and scan in 
store or shop online at Asda.com, between 2nd September and 30th November 
2024 
Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to our Primary school. Also, every 
time somebody opts in, Asda will give an additional £1 to the school Cashpot. 
Plus, it doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 to every school to get them 
started. 
(please see promotional poster on page 10) 
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Supporting one another in learning and life. Compassion, Wisdom, Perseverance 

We have been learning joining 

techniques in DT– so far we 

have learned three– ask us 

and see if we can remember 

all the names and the actions 

we came up 

with to remem-

ber them. 

Carne’s recent learning... 
We are learning to recite the poem “Greedy 

Dog” by James Hurley. We are learning about 

rhyming words and how to write lists and 

captions in English. We will be attempting to 

write our own poem based on this one. You 

can listen to the poem on Soundcloud by fol-

lowing this link The Greedy Dog By James Hur-

ley by Sophie Fisher (soundcloud.com)  

https://soundcloud.com/sophie-fisher-582809758/the-greedy-dog-by-james-hurley
https://soundcloud.com/sophie-fisher-582809758/the-greedy-dog-by-james-hurley
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Supporting one another in learning and life. Compassion, Wisdom, Perseverance 

In Kiberick we have been working on sentence structures. We added adverbials to simple sen-
tences to add more information about how, where or when the sentence took place and then us-
ing whiteboards rearranged the different parts of the sentences to make our writing more interest-
ing... 

In RE we continue to investigate ‘What does it mean if Christians believe God is holy and loving?’ 
This week we looked for evidence in the bible that shows that God is holy, loving, omnipotent, 
omniscient, eternal and a spirit. We worked in groups to highlight evidence in our texts of each 
quality of God... 
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Exciting Opportunities with Pauline Quirke Academy Truro – Join Us for a Free Taster Session!  
Dear Parents,  
We are thrilled to introduce the Pauline Quirke Academy (PQA) Truro, offering an exciting and 
unique performing arts experience for young people right here in Truro! We are proud to call Truro 
High School for Girls our new home and are excited to welcome more students to our academy.  
At PQA, we specialise in developing skills across Comedy & Drama, Musical Theatre, and Film & 
TV, giving children the chance to express themselves, build confidence, and make new friends in a 
fun, supportive environment. Whether your child has a passion for performing or simply wants to 
grow in confidence and creativity, our academy has something for everyone.  
Here’s what PQA Truro offers:  

Three-hour sessions every Saturday covering a wide range of performing arts disci-
plines.  
Expert tuition from experienced professionals in the industry.  
Opportunities to participate in exciting live performances, film projects, and exclusive 
events.  
Access to qualifications in acting and communication.  
A place to develop skills that last a lifetime, including teamwork, communication, and self-
expression.  

With the popularity of our academy, we now have only a few spaces left for new students. We would 
love to invite your child to experience PQA for themselves by joining us for a free taster session at 
Truro High School for Girls.  
Booking your free taster session is simple! Just visit our website at https://www.pqacademy.com/
academies/truro/.  

We would be delighted to welcome your child to PQA Truro, and we can’t wait to see the talent 

and creativity they bring to our academy.  





Building a brighter future together 



Building a brighter future together 



 

Moth Morning in Veryan Sports and 

Social Club 

 
A display of moth traps and live moths found the pre-

vious night. 

Have fun observing, drawing and identifying them. 

Ideal for families. 

Saturday 27th July,10.0am to noon 

Admission by cash donation. 
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer required 
to make them available to others that could us e them, I can collect these 
in the office. Any money made from the sales will go towards projects or 
trips for the children.  
We also have a selection of uniform available in school, please contact 
the office if there is anything you are short on.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano specialist - 

Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through Cornwall Music 

Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free music lessons.  

 

S 

file:///C:/Users/veryan.secretary/Documents/CMT link and newsletter.pub

